
   
 

    
 

     
 

              
                

    
 

             
               

              
              
                

         
 

             
               

             
              

             
         

              
                

        
 

              
              

                    
            

   
 

            
              

 
 

  
    

     
 
 

              

April 30, 2019 

RE: SunTrust BB&T Merger 

To Whom It May Concern: 

As a founding member, past president and current Board member of the Bubba Moore 
Memorial Group, it is my honor to provide this letter of support for the Branch Banking 
and Trust Company (BB&T). 

The Bubba Moore Memorial Group, Inc. (BMMG) is a 501© 3 nonprofit organization 
that was formed in 2004 after the untimely death of a community friend and journalist. 
Bubba Moore was a newspaper man who promoted local business and causes that helped 
citizens and organizations in need. Bubba was an entrepreneur and did not have good 
medical insurance. A group of friends gathered and held a fundraiser to assist he and his 
family with their massive medical bills and living expenses. 

While forming BMMG a local mortgage lending officer, Danielle Fifer joined our group 
to further the cause and continue Bubba Moore’s legacy. Danielle Fifer is an employee of 
BB&T who serves on several local Boards and is currently serving as BMMG’s 
President. Danielle has helped accelerate the notoriety of BMMG which in turn has lead 
to more underwriters and sponsors for our fundraising events. Several years ago, Danielle 
introduced Donald Burback, BB&T’s CRA/Community Development to BMMG. When 
Don learned of the many organizations that BMMG provided donations to he assisted us 
in applying for funds. He has been a promoter and champion for BMMG as well as 
giving his volunteer time to other nonprofit Boards. 

To date the Bubba Moore Memorial Group has given over $750,000 back to other 
nonprofit organizations and some individuals who are in need of assistance. We are proud 
to acknowledge that we have been able to give back to many and a large part of it is due 
to individuals like Danielle Fifer, Don Burback and BB&T’s continuing support within 
our community. 

We look forward to maintaining a mutually beneficial relationship with the merged 
BB&T/SunTrust entity and continue to give back to those in our community who need 
assistance. 

Best regards, 
Rosemarie Selman, Vice President 
Bubba Moore Memorial Group, Inc. 

Bubba Moore Memorial Group, Inc – 100 W. Brookside – Bryan, TX 77801 


